Departure statement by Secretary for
Transport and Logistics

a€<The Secretary for Transport and Logistics, Mr Lam Sai-hung, today
(December 5) made the following statement on his departure:

I joined the Government to serve the community in 1983 and became a
politically appointee in 2022. During this period, I served Hong Kong in
various positions, and this has been the greatest honour of my life.

I am grateful for the trust of the Central Government and the support of
the Chief Executive, as well as the help from my colleagues in the Government
and friends in the industry over the years. It has been a privilege to work
alongside all of you during this time, and I am honoured to complete my 40-
year public service career as the Secretary for Transport and Logistics.

I wish the new Secretary all the best and firmly believe that the civil
service team will continue to support her work and to propel the development
of Hong Kong's transport and logistics sectors together.
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